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GOODFELLOW INSIGHTS

September 3
Labor Day. Office will be closed.

September 9
Grandparents Day

September 11
9/11 Remembrance

September 18 
Happy 71st birthday to the United States Airforce 

September 19
Hunt Helping Hands 
Office will be closed from 8 am- 3pm
 

September 28
Cel kick off celebration with an on the go Breakfast at
Tiffany's event. 

SAVE THE DATES

Maintenance Reminders 
We are very thankful for all the rain that we have received this past week. Please be patient with our
maintenance staff as they are addressing several concerns regarding leaks or floods. 
Please remember that the rain will bring out the ants and other unwanted critters. We can add your
home to our weekly pest control list every 30 days. Please give the office a call before Thursday to be
added to that weeks list. 

Hunt Helping Hands 
Goodfellow Family Housing is thrilled to announce our participation with
Meals for the Elderly for the 2018 "Hunt Helping Hands" project.
Goodfellow Family Housing will be assisting in the kitchen helping
package and assembling lunches along with delivery!

The office will be CLOSED on September 19th from 8 am to 3
pm to allow all staff members to participate.
 

 
Annual CEL Survey
CEL is right around the corner and we are getting prepared. The annual CEL satisfaction
survey provides you with an opportunity to share your thoughts and feedback on how we are
able to help create exceptional living experiences for you and your family!
 
Your participation is vital to ensure we know how you feel about the things that we do right,
and if we have any opportunities for improvement.
 
Your survey will be sent electronically via e-mail. We need to make sure that we have a non
military email for every resident. Participation in this survey comes with big rewards with
several opportunities for amazing prizes! Please contact the office with any updates to your e-
mail address.
 



Upcoming Resident Events 
 

September 28th 7am-8 am: Please enjoy breakfast on
us this morning. We will be handing out breakfast
sacks as you are en route to work. 
 
October 2nd 5:30pm-7:30pm: Mark you calendars to
attend our National Night Out. This event will be filled
with family fun activities as we provide dinner for you
and your families. 

GOODFELLOW INSIGHTS

According to AFI
34-144 
Any families residing in base
housing who provide care for
other families' children on a
regular basis or for more than
10 hours a week must be
licensed by Goodfellow Air
Force Base Family Child Care
program, If you have any
questions you may contact
Carmen Trufant. 
Family Childcare Coordinator 
3258-654-3239

Welcome Jon! 
We would like to introduce you to our newest
maintenance technician, Jon Ingledew. He is
originally from Tennessee and is a retired Army
veteran after 13 years of service. Make sure to
welcome him as you see him around the property!

Contact Us 
Office: 325-651-8369
 
Office Hours 
Monday- Friday 8 am- 5pm 
Closed Weekends and Holidays 
 
Community Director..................Ruby Robledo
Community Supervisor..............Kallie Quanz
Resident Service Specialist..... John Cook
Resident Service Specialist......Andrea Wittenhagen 
Maintenance Director...............Wayne McShan 
Maintenance Tech....................Joe Padilla
Maintenance Tech....................Jon Ingledew 
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